
 

 

Level 6, 120 Sussex Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
ABN 58 133 501 774 

gyde.com.au   

06 November 2024 

David Green - Land Use Planning Manager 

Wollongong City Council  

Via email: DGreen@wollongong.nsw.gov.au 

Dear David, 

PP-2024/3 Gwynneville Precinct Planning Proposal – Supplementary 

package outlining response to matters raised as a result of preliminary 

notification and feedback from Council 

1. Background 

This correspondence relates to the planning proposal submitted by Homes NSW to support renewal of NSW 

Government and privately-owned housing stock within the Gwynneville precinct to increase the supply of 

social, affordable and diverse market housing. 

The Gwynneville Planning Proposal (planning proposal) was submitted to Council in July 2024 and 

underwent preliminary notification for a 28-day period until 30 August 2024. The purpose of the preliminary 

notification was to assist Council in its initial assessment of the planning proposal. Preliminary notification 

sought to identify any fundamental matters to be addressed prior to the proposal being reported to Council, 

with the request to submit the proposal to the Department of Planning Housing and Infrastructure (DPHI) for 

a Gateway determination. 

The purpose of this supplementary package is to respond to matters raised by Council planning officers in 

relation to preliminary notification of the planning proposal, as well as discussions between officers and 

Homes NSW representatives. It outlines necessary amendments to the submitted planning proposal required 

to evolve the master plan concept and implementation approach.   

The information provided in this package outlines the intended updates to the planning proposal and master 

plan to confirm the revised provisions that will form the basis of reporting to Council anticipated to occur in 

November 2024.   

Following the resolution of Council and, if supported, the issue of a Gateway determination by DPHI, it is 

intended that the planning proposal and supporting documents be more comprehensively updated, prior to 

public exhibition. This will enable relevant matters raised by Council and any conditions of Gateway to be 

collectively addressed as the most efficient and effective means of updating the planning proposal.  

2. Summary of Communication with Council  

Council placed the draft planning proposal and supporting technical documents on non-statutory notification 

for a period of 28 days. As a result of the notification, Council received a number of submissions from state 

agencies, Council’s internal department stakeholders and the community. Council provided Homes NSW 

with copies of the Agency submissions together with a summary of issues raised by members of the 

community.  Following the notification process Homes NSW have had 2 meetings with Council including a 




















































